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The Belmont Condominium Trust


  Hot Water Tanks

Washing Machine Hoses & Shut-Off Valves

Clothes Dryer Vents and Ducts

Dear Belmont Resident:

Please be aware that as the Belmont ages, there are certain unit repairs and maintenance that all home owners should perform on an as needed basis. I have listed three areas of concern in the following paragraphs. 

Hot Water Tanks – A residential hot water tank cannot be expected to last more than 10 years, regardless of whether you are a year-round or seasonal resident.  If your hot water tank is original, it should be replaced.  Even if you turn off your Unit water when you are not in residence, there is 80+ gallons of water in the tank.  A leaking tank can cause a huge amount of damage, especially if your Unit is on an upper Midrise floor and the leak continues undiscovered during the off-season.  I have received prices from two reputable companies to replace your water heaters.

Scotts Plumbing - $1,250.00 Price includes Plumbing Permit and removal and disposal of old tank.

Winslow Plumbing & Heating - $1,295.00 Price includes Permit, removal and disposal of old tank.

Please provide the office with the make, model and year that your water heater was installed. This information can usually be found on a metal tag at the top or bottom of the water heater.

Washing Machine Hoses & Shut-Off Valves – Every washing machine should be equipped with stainless steel burst-resistant hoses for both the hot and cold water connections.  Rubber hoses, normally supplied with the washer, are just not safe in a multi-story residential building.  Either a plumber or an appliance company can install these protective devices.  For the washer shut-off valve, you should always turn the valve off when you are not using the washer.  You should also test this valve to see if the shut-off lever is actually working.  For this test, shut off the water valve, and then turn on your washer as if you were starting a load of wash.  If the washing machine begins to fill with water with the valve off, the valve has failed and needs to be replaced. 

Do not rely on the utility room floor drain to catch water that may occur from either a defective hot water tank or a burst rubber washer hose.  The utility room floor is not pitched toward the drain except in the immediate area around the drain, so a majority of any leaking water will go everywhere but into this drain.  

We have cleaned the Clothes Dryer common ducts in the mid-rise buildings. Individual unit owners should consider cleaning the ducts from the back of their dryers and the venting coils. If your ducts have not been professionally cleaned in a very long time, this could be a fire hazard. All owners should have rigid or semi rigid vent lines, coming from the backs of your clothes dryers. Under no circumstances, should anyone use foil or plastic venting material. They do not meet Massachusetts code and are a true fire hazard. We will be making recommendations in the very near future.

Sincerely, 

Jay Donovan

Property Manager 

The Belmont     (     One Belmont Road     (     West Harwich, MA  02671

Phone 508-432-8028     (     Fax 508-432-6212

Email   belmontmanager@comcast.net
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